
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday February 11, 2020  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Gilbert welcomed everyone to the February 11, 2020 SAC meeting and 

called the meeting to order at 3:33 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Richard Barnett; Wendy Gilbert; Linda Piscatella; Jeanette 

Murphy; Amy Grimm; Lindy Birkelbach; Jeanie Kepner 

Guests in Attendance: Susan Foster; Renee Spano; Amanda Olsavsky; Marissa Heavener 

SAC Minutes:   The minutes from the February meeting were read and approved with no 

corrections being made.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Piscatella shared that there is $2,203.02 in the current SAC General 

Budget as well as $1,819.64 in the SAC School Recognition Fund Account.   

Principal’s Report:   

Mrs. Murphy shared the success of our STEMulating Night held in January.  The students 

had a great time and loved the experience.  It will definitely be an annual event with ongoing 

plans to make it bigger next year.  

 Mrs. Pierce is at the STEM2 Hub training this week in Tallahassee.  She will train other 

teachers and staff on best practices in STEM Education.   

Today, we had a soft lockdown due to a transient individual around our campus.  Everyone 

was safe and the local sheriff’s office was involved in helping to keep our students and 

campus safe.   

Mrs. Murphy shared a new opportunity for JCE.  She is in the process of investigating how to 

begin an outdoor classroom at JCE.  More details to follow. 

 

Old Business:  There was no old business to share at today’s SAC meeting.   

 

 



New Business:   

a.  Welcome New Members-There were no new members in attendance at today’s 

meeting. 

b. SAC Needs Assessment Surveys:  The Needs Assessment Surveys have gone live and 

have been sent out on February 4th for parents, teachers/staff.   

c. SAC Funds Request-The Fourth Grade Team requested the Storyworks Scholastic 

magazines for use in the classroom with next year’s fourth grade students. The total 

amount of the requisition is $1,570.65.  There was a motion to purchase Storyworks 

for students.  There was a second motion and Storyworks was approved by all SAC 

members in attendance.   

d. School Recognition Funds:  Mrs. Gilbert reviewed the guidelines and proposal for the 

School Recognition Fund Bonus.  There was a motion to approve the current proposal 

with the dates for the new year being changed.   

The meeting was adjourned at 3:49 p.m. by Mrs. Gilbert.  Our next SAC meeting will take 

place on Tuesday March 10, 2020 at 3:30 p.m. in the JCE’s Media Center. 

 

  

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


